
 
 
 

The Corporation of the City of Cornwall 

Regular Meeting of Council 

By-law Explanatory Note 

 

Department:  Infrastructure and Municipal Works 

Division:  Infrastructure Planning 

Report Number: 2020-303-Infrastructure and Municipal Works 

Prepared By: Michael Fawthrop, Division Manager 

Meeting Date: May 25, 2020 

Subject: Note to By-law  To Temporarily Close Various City Streets for 

Capital Projects – 2020  

 

Purpose 

An explanatory note to By-Law to authorize sections of various City streets to be 

temporarily closed as required for the purpose of roadway reconstruction, sewer 

and watermain rehabilitation and construction, asphalt resurfacing, sidewalk 

construction, various concrete works, drainage improvements, general repairs 

and improvements as set out in the approved 2020 budgets.  

 

Background / Discussion 

At the beginning of each construction season, a By-Law is enacted which 

delegates the authority to close various City streets as required to allow for the 

construction of 2020 capital projects to the General Manager of the Department 

of Infrastructure and Municipal Works. The By-Law will allow for sections of 

various City streets to be closed as needed to facilitate the 

reconstruction/rehabilitation of roadways, storm sewers, sanitary sewers, 

watermains, culverts, etc. 

  



 
 
 
Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Note - Temporarily Close Various City Streets for Capital 

Projects - 2020  - 2020-303-Infrastructure and Municipal 

Works.docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: May 19, 2020 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Bill de Wit - May 19, 2020 - 11:02 AM 

Maureen Adams - May 19, 2020 - 11:31 AM 


